Mobility: immigration alert

March 2021

United States

H-1B rescinded memos and reconsiderations

Executive summary

On 12 March 2021, United States Citizenship Immigration Services (USCIS) announced that it may reopen adverse decisions on previously filed H-1B petitions, which were based on three policy memos that have since been rescinded. At its discretion, the USCIS will accept a motion to reopen (MTR), a decision based on one or more of the rescinded policy memos. In order to be considered, the employer must file the MTR before the end of the validity period requested either in the petition or the labor condition application, whichever is earlier.

Background and analysis

The three rescinded memos are as follows:

- "Determining Employer-Employee Relationship for Adjudication of H-1B Petitions, Including Third-Party Site Placements," issued 8 January 2010
- 2. "Rescission of the 22 December 2000 'Guidance memo on H-1B computer related positions,'" issued 31 March 2017
- 3. "Contracts and Itineraries Requirements for H-1B Petitions Involving Third-Party Worksites," issued 22 February 2018

The first memo, "Determining Employer-Employee Relationship for Adjudication of H-1B Petitions, including Third-Party Site Placements," focused around the employer-employee relationship required in an H-1B non-immigrant work visa petition. The memo clarified

the employer-employee relationship, particularly for independent contractors and beneficiaries placed at third-party worksites. Under this memo, the USCIS required a wide range of evidence, including a complete itinerary of services or engagements, contracts between the petitioner and a client, contractual agreements and statements of work, and the petitioner's organizational chart.

The second memo, "Rescission of the 22 December 2000 'Guidance memo on H-1B computer related positions'" focused on the H-1B qualification of computer programmers. The memo added a requirement for employers to provide additional, extensive evidence to demonstrate that a bachelor's degree in computer science (or a related field) was required in order to sponsor a computer programmer as an H-1B beneficiary. The result was an increase in requests for evidence and denials of this H-1B occupational category.

The third memo, "Contracts and Itineraries Requirements for H-1B Petitions involving Third-Party Worksites," focused around employees who will be deployed to third party worksites. The memo noted that proving the employer-employee relationship, a requirement in the H-1B context, is particularly strenuous for workers at off-site or third-party worksites. Under this memo, the USCIS required detailed documentation regarding work assignments, milestone tables, legal contracts, detailed statements of work, and letters signed by an authorized official of the end-client company.



The first two memos were rescinded on 17 June 2020, while the third memo was rescinded on 3 February 2021, which means that new petitions need not meet the above requirements. Now, as of 12 March 2021, the USCIS has announced that it will further reconsider past decisions that were denied due to any of the now rescinded memos.

What this means

An employer who has received a denial of the H-1B petition based on any of the above memos may now file an MTR for a previously denied H-1B petition. This will be particularly useful for employees who are often deployed to client sites or work in a computer related field.

While the USCIS has indicated that it is willing to re-open and reconsider these determinations, the decision to re-open and adjudicate will be at the USCIS' discretion. It is important to note that employers must continue to provide sufficient evidentiary documentation to show that the employment is otherwise qualifying for H-1B purposes.

The takeaway for employers and affected H-1B employees is that they are now able to have previous denials reconsidered under the current policy regime. In addition, employers will save a substantial amount of time, resources and effort as a result of the new changes.

We will continue to monitor and review future developments. For additional information, or if you wish to discuss this further, please contact your EY Law LLP professional.

George Reis, Managing Partner +1 416 943 2535 george.reis@ca.ey.com

Batia Stein, Partner +1 416 943 3593 batia.j.stein@ca.ey.com

Roxanne Israel, Partner +1 403 206 5086 roxanne.n.israel@ca.ey.com

Co-Authored by: Joo Young Seo, Attorney +1 416 943 3548 joo.young.seo@ca.ey.com Alex Israel, Partner +1 416 943 2698 alex.d.israel@ca.ev.com

Christopher Gordon, Partner +1 416 943 2544 christopher.d.gordon@ca.ey.com

Jonathan Leebosh, Partner +1 604 899 3560 jonathan.e.leebosh@ca.ey.com

Hirra Amin, Attorney +1 403 956 5798 hirra.amin@ca.ey.com

EY | Building a better working world

EY exists to build a better working world, helping create long-term value for clients, people and society and build trust in the capital markets.

Enabled by data and technology, diverse EY teams in over 150 countries provide trust through assurance and help clients grow, transform and operate.

Working across assurance, consulting, law, strategy, tax and transactions, EY teams ask better questions to find new answers for the complex issues facing our world today.

For more information, please visit ey.com/ca.

Follow us on Twitter @EYCanada.

EY refers to the global organization, and may refer to one or more, of the member firms of Ernst & Young Global Limited, each of which is a separate legal entity. Ernst & Young Global Limited, a UK company limited by guarantee, does not provide services to clients. Information about how EY collects and uses personal data and a description of the rights individuals have under data protection legislation are available via ey.com/privacy. EY member firms do not practice law where prohibited by local laws. For more information about our organization, please visit ey.com.

About EY Law LLP

EY Law LLP is a Canadian law firm, affiliated with Ernst & Young LLP in Canada. Both EY Law LLP and Ernst & Young LLP are Ontario limited liability partnerships. EY Law LLP has no association or relationship with Ernst & Young LLP in the US, or any of its members. Ernst & Young LLP in the US does not practice law, nor does it provide immigration or legal services. For more information, please visit EYLaw.ca.

© 2021 EY Law LLP. All Rights Reserved. A member firm of Ernst & Young Global Limited.

EYG no. 002270-21Gbl

This publication contains information in summary form, current as of the date of publication, and is intended for general guidance only. It should not be regarded as comprehensive or a substitute for professional advice. Before taking any particular course of action, contact EY or another professional advisor to discuss these matters in the context of your particular circumstances. We accept no responsibility for any loss or damage occasioned by your reliance on information contained in this publication.

ey.com/en_ca